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Peter Rosenbaum, ASTC 

Fisher/Dachs Associates, Inc. 

Todd Hensley, ASTC 

Schuler Shook  

Dear Peter and Todd:  

I am pleased to write this letter in support of R. Duane Wilson to be named a Fellow of the 

American Society of Theatre Consultants. 

Since I joined ASTC, it’s been clear Duane is an important member of the society.  While I’ve had 

limited exposure to his theatre consulting work, I’ve seen the care and effort he puts into keeping 

the organization going.  His dedication, reliability, and effort while serving as our Secretary and 

Treasurer has been invaluable to the organization’s ongoing stability.  If this wasn’t obvious to me 

as a rank and file member, it was made even more clear when I joined the Board.  Duane keeps 

the trains running on time, as they say.  Duane’s quiet leadership and support of this organization 

alone merits his elevation to Fellow. 

In addition to the day to day support he gives ASTC, Duane has recently found time to write 

articles for ASTC:Notes.  The most recent has been a series contemplating the costs of performing 

arts buildings.  Before that he wrote an article about James Hull Miller which I found very 

educational.  I know writing doesn’t always come easy for Duane, but he has shown particular 

dedication to his subjects, and has taken editorial advice in the spirit intended.  I’ve been pleased 

with his results and that he’s willing to work with through the editing process.  I don’t know that he 

has written much for ASTC until recent years, but I applaud him for his efforts. 

Duane has taken on the work of two people while serving as Secretary and Treasurer.  He ensures 

our conferences and events go smoothly – making sure we have transportation, meals, 

communications, an itinerary – you name it.  He’s careful with the organization’s funds too, 

keeping us on firm financial ground.  His support of the Board’s work is strong.  His contributions 

to ASTC are significant and greatly valued. 

I know more than a few members are working to make sure Duane is elevated to Fellow.  I’m 

proud to add my support. 

Sincerely,  

 

Paul Sanow, ASTC 

Principal Consultant 


